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BEFORE THE OIL CONGERVATIGH COMMISSION
UF THE S5TATE OF MNEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THR OIL CONSERVATION
'COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3187
Order MNo. R-2861-A

APPLICATICN OF TOM L. INGRAM
FOR SPECIAL POCL RULERS FOR THE
NORTH SAWYER-DEVOMIAK POOL,
ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. i

BY THE CGMMISSION:

This cauvse came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 23, 1964
at Santa Fe, bNew Mexico, before Bxauiner Daniel S, Nuttaer.

MOW, on this lst _day of March, 1966, the Commission, a
. quorum being present, having conzidered the testimony, the recorsq, .
- and the recommendations of the Exawiner, and being fully advised
"in the pramises, !

FINDS:

(1) %hat Jue public notice having been given as reqguired by
law, the Commission hag jurisdiction of this caugze and the subject
matter thereof. ;

(2) That by Urderzr Mo, R-28vl, dated January 20, 19265,
t emporary Svecial Ruler and Regulationz wers pronmulgated for the
North Bawysr~Devonian Po2l, Roogevelt County, Kew Maxico.

(1) coed pumrsusns oo Lne wyavisions of v.i-*"*“"i;-‘:?: Ho, R=24HB1L,
i Tmes «4as raootnad to aviow tha opgrators in Lhg subiject »ool
Yoy appmeAr and ghiew cause oWy the dorth Sawyer-Devoenian Peol should

VT GE ey Lopet on aQe30xe SpBolno unita,

)

{(5)  amporac v oabiianoer bast one sakd o v dhe
Horin ﬁcayerwih°xnian PO s e R b ant iy sl soonemheald ly
i

unoAand cays oy ol osoree
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CASE No. 13187
Order No. R-28€1-A

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order No. R-2861 have afforded and will afford to the ocwner of
sach property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

(6) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drill-
ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
pravent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protact cor-
reiative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R~2861 should be continued in full force and effect
until further ordar of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERKD:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
North Sawyer-Devonian Pool promulgated by Order Nc. R-2861 are
hereby continued in full force and effect until further order
of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may ceem neces-—
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, Noew Mexico, on the day an¢ year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NBEW MEXICO
+OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A M., CAMPBELL 2irman

,/fizt;,aaﬂ:&TJCfa,f
GUYTOW B HAYb, Manb
/%7 &,

©, PORTER, Je,, Masbay & secreiary




LEEORS THE GLL CONSZRVATION COMMISSION
OF THE GTATE OF NEW MEXICO

CIN YTHE MATTHR OF THE HEARING

| CALLED BY THE OLL CONSBERVATION
| COMMISSTION OF NEW MEXICC FOR
|THR PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE Bo. 3187
Ordaer No., R-28¢1

APPLICATION OF TOM L. INGRAM
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR THE
NORTH SAWYER-DEVONIAN POOL,
ROOSEVRELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

| BY COMMISSION:

? This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on January
§6, 1965, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Exzaminer Baniel &. Nutter

_ NOW, on this_20th day of January, 1965, the Commimsion, a
! quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
,and the recoumendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
lin the premiees,

i

FIEDS:

o

i (1) That due public notice having been given as required by

i 1aw, the Commireinon hae dnwriedictinn nf thie ranes and the snhdoct!

gmatter thereof.
(2) That the applicant, Tom L. Ingram, seeks the pronvlga-
Ction of temporary spacial rules and regulations for the North
- fawyer-Devonilan Pool in Tawncship § Sovth, Range 2€ DBast, NMPM,
"Roosavelt County, Mew Mexico, including a provision ror £0-acre
gpacing unitas.

(2} That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecssesary wells, to avold the augmentation of
rigk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

- to prevent reduced recovery which might resuli from the drilling
of toc few wells, and to othe ~wise prevent waste and protect
‘correlative righis, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for $0-acre spacing units chould be promulgated for
the North Sawyer-DRevoniar Podl.

3

(
i
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CASBE No. 3187
' Order No. R-25861

_ (4) That the temporary special rules and regulations
' should provide for limited well locations ir order to assure
jorderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.
| (5) That the temporary special rules and regulations
i should be established for a one-year period in order to allow i
@the operators in the subject pool to gather reserveoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically
édrained and developed by one well.
| (6) That thie case shoulé be reopened at an examiner hearing
in February, 1366, at which time the operators in the subject puol
ishould be prepared to appear and show cause why the North Sawyer-
i Devonian Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

B
t

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1 That temporary Special Rules and Regulatione for the North
| Sawyer-Devonian Pool are hereby promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
| NORTH SAWYER-DEVONIAN POOL

it
<1
H

_ RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the North

' Sawyer-Devonian Pool or in the Devonian formation within one
|mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limite of ancther

i designated Devonian o0il pool, shall be spaced, drilled, cperated.
'and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations |
ihereinaiter set rorti.

{ RULE 2. Rach well shall be lccated on 2 sztandard unit con~
‘taining &0 acree, more or lass, consisting of the N/2, 8§/2, E/2,
‘cr W/2 of a governmental guarter sgection; provided, however, that
‘nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the
Arilling of a well cn 2ach of the guarter-quarter sections in ;
the unit. E

'

RULE 3. 7he gearvetaryv-Diresior of the Commission may grant
ar exceptior to the wogairements of Rale 2 without notice and ,
hearing when an apglication has been filed for a non-standard unit:
comprising a governmental gquarter-guarter section orxr lot, All
oparatcors offzeiting the proposed non-standazrd unii shall he
notified of the application by reyistered or certified mail, and
‘the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
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CASE Nc. 3187
Dréder No. R-28B51

frhe Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
pf written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset
operator has entered an ocbjection to the formation cf the
‘hon-standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director
jhas received the application.

ji
i
it

i RILE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the
benter cf a governmental quarter-guarter section or lot. f
I

RILE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
i pplication has beer filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
y topographical conditiong or the recompletion of a well previ-
ipusly érilled to another horizon. All operatora offsetting the
iproposed unorthodox location shall be notified of the application
i y registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
ithat such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
bffset operators or if no offset oparator has entered a2n objection
ko the unorthodox location within 20 days after the Secretary-
Director has received the application.
Ef RULB §. A standard proration unit (79 through 31 acres)
shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 6.67 for
\allowable purposes, and in the event there is wore than one well
Dn an 80-acre proration unit, the operator wmay produce the aliow-
le assigned to the unit from the wells on the urit in any pro-
rtion.

|
'

; The allowable assioned to 2 non-standard vroration
funlt shall bear the Bame ratioc to a standard allowable as the
Bcreage in such non-standard unit bears to 30 acres.

IT iS FURTHER ORDERED:

{i} That any well presently drilling to or completed in the
inrth Savyer-bevoulan Peool or in the Devonian fogmation within one |
mile thereef that will not comply wlth ths well location reguire- |
rﬁrt; of Rule £ is hexrzhy grantad an swoeptlion <o the raguirewments |
0¥ said rule., The operater zhall aotily the Hobbs District Office .
of the Commission in writing of the nams and location of the well
on or bafore Fepruary 15, 1385,

(2) That each well prescently drilling to or completed in ‘
the Horth Sawyer-Devonian Pcol or in the Devornian formation within
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_CASE No. 3187
. Order No. R-2861

'one mile thereof shall receive a 40-acre allowable until a Form
1 C=102 dedicating 80 acres to the well has been filed wit: the
‘Commission.

iin February, 1966, at which time the operators in the subject pool
may appear and show cause why the North Sawyer-Devonian Pool shoul

' not be developed on 40-acre spacing unite.

i (4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
ﬂentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
| sary.

il

|

! DONE at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
(above designated.
\

| STATE OF NEW MEXICO
| L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

. caurnth, Chairman

% —

, Membn

i /; - ‘/'
ZLC~ e%? (_//éat/ ’*Lﬁ‘f?l\.

A. L, PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing

t




Docket No. 6-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 23, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3377: Application of Socony-Mcbil 0il Company for a unit agreement,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the of the West Henshaw Premier Unit Area
comprising 2,400 acres of State and Federal lands in Township
16 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3378: Application of Socony-Mobil 0il Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
authority to institute a waterflood projiect in its West Henshaw
Premier Unit Area by the injection of water into the Premier
formation through twenty-six wells in Sections 2, 3, 4, 5, 8, and
10, Township 16 South, Range 30 East, West Henshaw Grayburg Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3379: Application of Texaco Inc. for force-pooling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order force-pooling
all mineral interests in the Justis-Paddock Gas Pool underlying
the S/2 of Section 35, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico.

CASE 3380: Application of Texaco Inc. for force-pooling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order force-pooling
all mineral interests in the Justis-Paddock Gas Pool underlyirg the
N/2 of Section 35, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,

New Mexico.

\ CASE 3187 (Reopened):

:\ In the matter of Case No. 3187 being reopened pursuant to the pro-
\ visions of Order No. R-2861, which order establishsd 80-acre
) spacing units for the Norih Sawyer-Devonian Pool, Rcosevelt County,
New Mexico, for a periocd of one year. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-

acre spacing units.




GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
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January 20, 1968

Mr. John F. Russell Re: Case No. 3187
Attorney at Law order No. _ R-2861
Post Office Drawer 640 Applicant:

Roswell, New Mexico TOM L. ING

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com—
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Verv trulv vonrs,
- Py - R

DAL A2 Q

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs occ__X CTTUET MAILED

Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC
OTHER

Mr. Sim Christy
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December 3, 1964 = ‘;/
T
0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Gentlemen:
application of Tom L.

| 4
I transmit herewith an
Ingram, and request that this be set for hearing before

an examiner in January.

:‘/ ' j ) '/,7
\,‘;:/’77,4/'/;)’3, k3 I 45&0&, é /

~"{John F. Russell

JER:np
D 3CKET MAILED

‘

Enclosure

’ s ;

’ ./

S - :




Docket No., 1-65

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 6, 1965

9 A. M., - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A Utz,
Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3187: Application of Tom L. Ingram for the creation of a new oil pool and for

CASE 3188:

CASE 3i189:

CASE 3190:

special pool rules, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for Devonian
production for his State Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section 32,
Township 8 South, Range 38 East, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, and the
promulgation of special rules for said pool, including a provision for
80-acre spacing.

Application of Maleta Y. Brimhall and Barbara Burnham for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause,
seek an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin Dakota
Pool underlying the W/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 wWest,
San Juan County, New Mexicc,

Application of Continental 0il Company for a dual completion, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its Jicarilla Apache
30 Well No. 2 located in Unit C of Section 28, Township 25 North, Range
4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
gas from the Chacra formation and oil from the Gallup formation through
the casing-tubing annulus and tubing, respectively.

Application of Continental 0Oil Company for a triple completion, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the triple completion (combination) of its Northeast Haynes Apache

Well No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 9, Township 24 North, Range 5
West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Ballard-
Fictured Ciliffs Pooli through Z 7/%-inch casing, and oii from the Otero-
Gallup Pool and gas from the Basin-Dakota Pool through tubing installed

in two separate 4 1/2-inch casing strings, all casing strings being
cemented in a common wellbore.

(Reopened)
In the matter of Case Nu. 2715 being reopened pursuant to the provisions

of Order No. R-2401, which order established temporary 320-acre gas
proration units for the Custer-Ellenburgser Pool | Laa County, New Mexico,
for a period of two years. The Commission will consider indefinite

extension of Order No. R-2401 in the absence of evidence to the contrary.

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case No., 2720 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2397-A which continued tihe original order for an addi-
tional year, establishing special rules governing the prcduction of oil
and gas wells in the Double-X Delaware Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
including classification of wells as gas wells when the gas-liquid hydro-
carbon ratio axceeds 30,000 to one.
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January 6,

CASE 2935:

CASE 3158:

CASE 3159:

CASE 3173:

1965 Examiner learing

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 2935 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2612, which order established temporary l60-acre spacing
for the South Waterflow Oil Pool, San Jvan County, New Mexico, for a
period of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause

why said pool should not be developed on either 80-acre or 40-acre spacing.

(Continued from the November 24th examiner hearing).

Application of The Pure Oil Company for the creation of a new gas pool
and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Weclfcamp gas pool for
its Red Hills Unit Well No. 1 located 330 feet from the South line and
2310 feet from the East line of Section 32, Township 25 South, Range
33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special pool
rules including a provision for 640-acre spacing.

(Continued from the November 24th examiner hearing).

Application of The Pure 0il Company for the creatien of a new gas pool
and for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new Pennsylvanian gas pool
for its Red Hills Unit Well No. 1, located 330 feet from the South line
and 2310 feet from the EBast line of Section 32, Township 25 South,
Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special
pool rules including a provision for 640-acre spacing.

(Continued from the December 15th examiner hearing),

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-pooling,
San Juan County, New Mexicon. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Basin
Dakota Pool underlving the 3/2 of Section 31, Township 30 North,
Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Uy
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION : 0

U

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
TOM L. INGRAM FOR AN ORDER CREATING
AND DESIGNATING A NEW OIL FIELD FOR
THE PRODUCTION OF OIL FROM THE
DEVONTAN FORMATION, SUCH FIELD TO
CONSIST OF THE S% SECTION 29 AND THE
N5 SECTION 32 ALL IN TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH,
RANGE 38 EAST, ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW
MEXICO, AND ESTABLISHING SPECIAL RULES
AND REGULATIONS FOR SAID FIELD, IN-
CLUDING 80 ACRE SPACING.

N N N N N N N S S N N
Q

APPLICATION

CCMES NOW Applicant, Tom L. Ingram, by his attorney,
John F. Russell, and states:

1. That Applicant completed his Tom L. Ingram No. 1
State Well located in the NEZNW% of Section 32, Township 8 South,
Range 38 East, N.M.P.M., Roosevelt County, New Mexico, on October
28, 1964. Said well was completed in the Devonian Formation as a
producer and is producing from the interval from 11,344 feet to
11,360 feet.

2. That said well discovered a new common source of
supply in this area.

3. That in contormity with tihe praciices ui tiie COwuissioin,
ann 0il field should be created, defined and classified, including
such acreage as appears to cover the newly discovered source of
supply located in Sections 29 and 32, Township 8 South, Range 38

East, N.M.P.M., Roosevelt County, tew Mexico.




4. That the probable areal extent of the common source

cf supply is limited and to prevent waste ana to protect correlative
rights, proration units of 380 acres should be ectablished.

5. That one well will efficiently and economically drain
at least 80 acres of the said common source of supply.

6. It is proposed that the name for the new field be
""Shinnery".

o ->'WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down for hearing before one of its examiners, to publish
notice as required by law, and, after hearing, issue its order
creating and designating a new oil field as prayed for herein, and
to provide for the orderly development of the common source of
supply, and to prevent waste, drilling units of 80 acres, well-
spacing regulations, and a casing program for said common source

of supply.

Respectfully submitted,

TOM L. INGRAM

/o ; _j‘j\l ; //
By_Syihim . ng/él

v
,Atﬁbrney for Applicant
N

P. 0. Box 640
Roswell, New Mexico

DATED: November 16, 1964
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1120 StMMS BLDG. ¢ P. O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL GONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 6, 1965

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

APPLICATION OF TOM L. INGRAM FOR THE CREATION
OF A NEW OIL POOL AND FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES,’ )
ROOSEVELT COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

- = m e m e e e e e e m e e e ®m e e ® e e ® = e wm e e -

BEFORE:

DANIEL S. NUTTER

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No.

3187
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SPECIALIZING M:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P, O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.4491 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

race

MR. NUTTER: We will call the nexXt case, Case Number
3187.

MR. DURRETT: Applicaticn of Tom L, Ingram for the
creation of a new oll pool and for special pool rules, Roose-
velt County, New Mexico.

MR. RUSSELL: John F, Russell, Roswell, New Mexico,
appearing on behalf of Tom Ingram. I have one witness, Mr.

Ralph Gray.

RALPH L. G R A Y, the witness, having been duly sworn,
was examined and testiiied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Please state your name and address, and by whom you
are employed.

A Ralph I, Gray, Artesia, New liexico, representing Tom
L. Inzram.

] You have previously gualiiied To Lestily belore this

I v

Commission and the Examlner?

A Yes, sir.

€ Are you amiliar with the agpilcalion ["iled 1in Case
Munmbern 3137O

A Yes, 1 am

¢ what does the aopiicant seelr by thai applleation?
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2
PAGE O

A The applicant secks to establisn a new oll pool for
Devonian production {for nis State Well Number 1 located in
Unit C o Section 32, Township 8 South, Ranze 38 East, Roose-
velt County, New Mexicc. Alsc it is proposed to establish 80-
acre groration units, such units to be any two contiguous
regular quarter-quarter sections. It is recommended that spad
inz distance conform to State-wide rules,

Q Have you prepvared any exhibits {for use in this

hearin:;?

A Yes.
Q Referring you to what has been marked Exhibit 1, I

aslt you to explain that exhibilt.

A Exhibit 1 1s a map showing the location o the new

discovery. This is indicateda by the arrow on the map. This

-

map also shows in yellowithe acreage held by Tom L. Ingram.
I think aiso of interest is the Gul{ Simmons Well Numbver 1.
located In the southwest quarter of Section 7 1n Township @
cast. This well was originaily completed in
the Davonian and it 1o the c¢losest Devonlian producilon to the
suvject well, Thig well produced approximately 177,000 bvar-

rels ol oll and weas ascandoned, and since that time 1t has veen

tested on four sides, Jour directiong, and all 0! these have
seern: Jound Lo we dry.

i I now reler you Lo Aupllcant'te Exhinit 2, and asus
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PAGE ll
you to explain that exhivit,
A Exhibit 2 is a sheet showinz pertinent well infor-

mation on the State Number 1 well. The well was completed
October 28, 1964, vroducing from the Devonian formation. The
total depth was 11,455 feet and the plug-back total depth was
11,430 feet. The casin; program is shown on Exhibit 2. The
0il production strin: was 5% casing feet at 11,455 with 400
sacks. Casing was perforated from 11,344 Teet to 11,360 feet.
Treatment was 250 gallons of acid. On initial potential the
well rlowed 303 barrels of oll in six hours in 3/4 inch.
Tubing poressure 150 pounds; gas-o0il ratio, 66 cubic feet per
barrel. Exhibit 2 also shows three drill stem tests taken in
the Devonian Tormation; on the first test from 11,344 to 11,-
37S. The tool was open three hours. Gas to the surface in

seventeen minutes, and 142 barrels of oil were reversed ouf

o

of dril: pipe. Tiwe 18y proooure wac bhullding un during the

test and indoubfedly the well would have [lowed had the tube
peen osen & 1ittle Jonser period ot tilme. Thne sixty-minute

initial shut-in vressure was 4320 PSI and 7inal sixty-minute

. ity Q) K - Yyt N e o Fo TN Sprer
shut-in oressure was {293, Thic reoresents & very suacl
rossure droo and Lo Iadicstive of a hilon desree 07 permeadll
ity. Also it was noted ol the aritll stem Uest chart that the

cressure sulld-us was impedizie when the tool was shut in,

rabhner than eaduel, oo this aiso indicates a very hizh de-

1

L gl
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~ree of permeablility. The drill stem test from 11,381 feet

to 11,428 feet indicated a very tight interval, and only sixty
feet of oll and mud was recovered irom this test. The third
test was 11,407 to 11,449, and on this test 8100 feet of salt
water was recovered., I thinlk that's all of the vertinent
information on Exhibit 2.

] I refer you to what has been identified as Exhibit
3, and ask you il you will explaln that exhibit.

A Exhibit 3 is a gamma-ray acoustical log, and this
log indicates the top ol the Devonian formation, and it shows
where the 5% casing was set, where the well was plugged back
and shows the interval that is perforéted. The o0ll produced
is coming from the upper part of the Devonian formation, and
the high degree o7 porocity indicated on the acoustical log
in the very bottom part 07 the log represents the part that
A Lt a2

—~ 3 ~
LUilbl Lot bt ol

thatt!s the information on there of interest.

G I refer you now Lo what has neen marsed Applicant's
Exhizit 4, and asgik you 10 you wilil cxoulaln what that exhibit
5NnoWs,

A Exnicit & shows a core analysis orn the interval that

was cored from 12,579 feet to 11,405 feect. Unlortunately the
productive part o) the Devonlan was noo cored, and

val thet was cored was 1n = ti;ht sectlon, as Indicat

R i
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drill stew test, so the values that are shown there are really
nov--we don't eel are representative o the upper part o.' the
Devonian formatior ‘rom which the oll is coming; however, the
core was taken and 1t was felt deslrable to include all the
information so that the Commission will have all the infor-
mation availabvle.

Q Mr. Gray, would you explain to the Examiner why, in
your opinion, 80-acre spacing should be granted.

A Eighty-acre development will eliminate, or will cer-
tainly reduce the drilling of unnecessary wells, slince it is
indicated that the Devonian reservolr has a high degree of
permeability. One well should drain at least 80 acres. The
drill stem test that was taken 1s indicative of this degree
o’ permeablility. Very little treatment was necessary to com-
plete the well, and it is known that other Devonilan pools in
this general area have characteristics which include this
hich degree of permeabllity. The reservoir usually has a
vugly type porocity, and is also characterized usually by a

Craciure system, Withdrawalo from the reservoir will be at

ol

WY ] Y It
slover ~ate under oU-acre proration tLhan under {GC-acre pro-
ration, and thls should permdlt a slower rave ol water

2.1

gnceroachinent and minimize waler coring, thereny prevenbin:

I

pa Y

waste, It is characteristlice 07 the Devenlan Tormation to

nave ellective water drlives, and one oi the provlens involved

e e e et vt e e o e e et o m @ < o et e e i e i e ot e e s e ot s 8 L o e £ 8 e e e et e < i ]
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ol

n producing the reservolr Is water conin;, and certalinly
the reduced rate o withdrawal will--should prevent waste by
minimizing water coning effect. Also there is an economic
consideration involwved--it is very possible that #40-acre de-
elopment may be unpro’itable, so that 30-acre development
would be a necessity rfor a proiitable development o the pool.
Finally, we might say that there are numerous Devonian pools
in the area, and it has been found in othe: pools that 80
acres 1s a very satisfactory spacinz program in general. Many

o these Devonian pools are very small structures, and in many

cases there is a very steep dip to the formations; and all of

these Tactors dictate a cautious approacn in developing the
OO0ls.
Q In your opinion, will the granting o 80-acre spac-

ing vrevent waste ant orotect corrclative rights?

i Yeo, 1 it S0,

9] Dc you hive a suigested name 70or this new pool?

A The operator nas riled a “orm with the Comrission
in which they cussested the name "Shinnery Devondian rool." T

understand there has Ceen an adverblsement 1n a Tubturce hearing
in which they show "lorth Sauwyer Devonian,” so I's not real
certain just what ihe Commilssion's wilsh is in this rezard.

Put at least Lne suosestion has veen made, "Shinnery Devonian.

o Do you nave anyuning Turther you'd 1ilie to oller in
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connection with this application?

A No, sir, I don't believe so,

MR. RUSSELL: That's all the questions I have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this witness

MR, IRBY: I have a question or two. Do you have a
proposed set ol rules--pool rules, to recommend, as to the
location?

A Nothing except as stated in the testimony. Essent-
ially what we're requesting is 30-acre proration units, withou
any particular way that these units are formed, except that
there be two contiguous.

Q In other words, they could run east and west or nort
and south?

A Yes, sir, snd in regard to the spacing, we don't
suggest any particular spacing other than Just regular State-

wide rirles.

Q Is this the only well in the uool so Jar?
A It is wy uwnderstarnding that it 1s the only completed

well, Hewever, Atlantlic ia drilling a welld In the west haif
O the norinwest quarter ¢ Section 2, wnich is a diazgonal

o’fset to Lhe sunjecht well,

8} finocther qguestion--you may nave testvilied to this and

I wissed 1L, What 1z The current rate of production ol oil?
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A Yes, sir, very definitely.
Q Which is, I believe, about 227 barrels?

A Well, I thinit the factor Ior this depth, for 40
acres, is 6.75, if I'm not mistaken, so--

Q What is that--between eleven and twelve?

A Yes, vetween eleven and twelve, and then if 80-acre
proration is estabvlished I tThinic the procedure is to add
another unit allowable, so that proration factor would be
7.75.

Q It would ve able to make this a’lowable, do you
thinlk-~-the 80-acre allowabie?

A Yes, sir.

MR. IRBY: That's all I have at the moment.
MR. NUTTER: You stated vhat this well to the south-
west 1s being currently drilled by Atlantic. Do you know the

depth o1 that well atv the present time?

A I undergtand they're drilling oelow £,000 feet,

8 tow, tThe Guli well about three miles southwest pro-
duvced awvproximately 177,000 bvarrels, you stoted?

A Yes, sir.

) There were some Devonlan holesn drlliled north o it.
Vould the nearest one Lo The Insrawm well ve Lhe Dovonlan test

in the goutheast ov southuwest of ive?

A I'w not Jeniilar with ©This well. Hovwever, the may
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shows it's a dry hole which was drilled to total depth or
11,645, and it did penetrate the Devonian.
Q The well 1in Section 31 West of the Insram well evi-

dently did not go to the Devonian?

o4

A I beliecve that's right. This is a 3ouzh-~C test,
Pennsylvanian.

Q Do you inow whether Mr. Ingram contemplates drilling
another well in this area or not?

A The applicant anticipates tha additional wells will
be drilled.

Q And the area colored yellow on Exhibit 1 is the ap-
pvlicant's acreaze, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q

) Do you--~have any estimates Leen made of the reserves

in this area?

A Ho.--1 say noj; L persvnglily nave not made any. One
cning is that I feeli 1ilze 1t would ve practically impossibvle

One reason 1 that these sutructures generally ave swall and
they have thesce hisn deree 07 dips, and we don't have enoun
inlormotion on the reservyoir ©Oo nave an idea on what product-
ive volume minnt exist in the ton ol the Devonian above the
vater tavle. Ve also have the existernce oi a tisht section,

o~ ! el [N N * S P S L .y e ~
55 indicated by drill stem testing sebwecen the uonper part and

o
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5

the lower part, which 1s
really don'it have enoush

estimate.

water, so I consider that we just

inZormation to malie a very reliable

Q Have you made an estimate of what the net pay is?

A I think the net pay might be sort of controversial

toco. I would Judse that

o

avout 2 minimum of filtee

1

:his tidal section miznt

Q You dc know in

we can say that we have probvably
n feet, and then as o how much ot

contrivute after Treatment is highly

the Devonian you'lve 2ot a productive

area at the topr, and then a tight section, and you alsoc have

water in the lowermost portion that was penetrated?

A Yes, sir.

Q So your net

ey

~

the upper portion ol

A T T P N Y Ny * I Y L -
A That is the avpearance € it at this time

svay 1s subsequently reduced to at least

the Devonian?

-

jcanrt seekdiny--temporary rules Tor

& sorlon ol one year, o wbat?

A The oo dieont wounld Lillze Lo nove coruonent oulics; Al
Lhe Commioslon woo ld seo J1LU Lo grent eramancnty ruales Ihm sure
Che agullicant weulda e satlisidied. 17 the Cowmission thints 1t

Noe Gesivabiie LC nove cenuorary riles, o) course we will

;0

[

c very LitLle Lo base cernanent rules

SNV —
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on. We dont't have well costs, we don!'t have reserve estimate
A I can give you something on well costs. The well

cost is approximately $260,000.00 for a well and tank battery]
The reason I say the applicant would be satisfled with perma-
nent rules is that therc have been a number of Devonian pools
driliod in this area, and the characteristics a2re so similar
frcm one wocl to another that we feel we vretiy well know whaf
tyve of thing we have to deal with, and we Teel that 80 acres
is the only reasonavle type of development plan.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other gquestions of this
witness?

MR. DURRETT: Gilr. Gray, I understand that the appli-
cant 1s requesting that the usual State-wlde rules on well

N

locations be applicable, is that correct?

A That is correct.
Q Woula the auplilicant oo objcchionabnle fo reghrictive
well doecations in a certain quarter-quarter sectlon, or would

A Vell, wie thoy that

vy I P | [T N .
senerally itncse structures ave

very swall dn areal extent, and Trom a seoclogslcal standpoint

~

we thins iv ds desiraslic Co have o nhish desree o) Jlexlolllly
in this Tyse ol thing, 1In locatin: the well, go vwe preier itnat

PREY

there not e any suecl’lc location made Jor thie wollo-=~thal

o
o]

the Commission grant enousit Jexlollity so tnat the operator

.




PAGE 1 ’;

can locate these wellg in Lhe position that he eels is most

desiravle.

Q So you would want to be able to drill in either
quarter-quarter section o the unit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is this discovery well located so that it would

conTorm with 150-feet or 200 feet of the center of a quarter-

-

quarter section, i7 the Commisslon should desire to put that

tyve of restriction on 1t?

=

The discovery well was drilled 660 Teet from the
lease lines, or from the 80-acre unit line~-in other words,

it's in the center of & rejular quarter-quarter section,

< So i1t would comply with either one of those restrict- :

% Py
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ions, 1{ the Commission should decide to gut that on?

L

A Yes, sir.
) Would ifrr, Ingram se objectionable to that type of

regtriction?

- S . - - PP R A N e 1 A 1 P2
A You mean rather than permitcing a 330 iocation?
6] Yes

A Voo The we'' oresgently veins drilled ig a 330

location., It would Le of7 patiern--1 aonti mow that that

. T
S T L it SR S e EX T 1 . B T N > . N
WOULG LrONnLnlL tne Scuvlin o0 rULes L0 Suu., C course
N N - Y B Lo Y o LN, T RPN B - NPT P S
B CamEE ¥ s e~ = s v e SRR kTt a T ot I 2o T e aca=ad

5 LD iy 1 rouihil cutOmatliceally e an excegption, 1f
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the rules were written in that manner.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any rfurther questions ol Mr.
Gray? ... He may be excused. Do you have anything further,
Mr. Russell

MR. RUSSELL: VYes. I have a lciter marked Exhibit
5 whilch X would like to read into the record, from Aftlantic,
addressed to myself. '"We understand that you will represent

Mr. Insram in the processing of Case Number 3187. Atlantic

ting service, 1nc.
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| S,

= Refinins Company is in agreement with the proposed rules pro-
Qo

p S

— viding for 80-acre spaclng uororation unit runnins east and
[~ L]

g; west or north and south, and wells located not closer than
]

a5 330 feet to the lease line on either side. This letter is
=

et evidence supporting the application and may be submlited to
[~ = ]

-

the 0il Conservation Comnission as part of the officilal record|
Please call on us il we can Turnish additional assistance."
AT Thls time 1 woulid Like TO 1atroduce in evidence,

-

Anplicant'!s Fxhivits 1 throush 5, incluslive,

AR, MUPTER:  Acpliicant's Bihibite 4 throush 5 willd
e admitted dnto cvidaence., i

MR, RUSSEL i have nothlo . maurther

MR, OHUTTER: Does anyone have anythin they wish

.. . ] I s et ot
S, CHRISTY: T2 the Bxanlner oliease, Sim Christy

~) Pl v g P Y ey e E T - YT - P T e T L 4
O ILrneco, Tenneso Lo vae ovwner 60 oo WORLIAN, lunverest 4

U |
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- B
some 1400 acres lyin: immediately north and east of the area

in quection--the ownership in Sections 19, 20, 28, 29 and 33.

]

we would like to support the application of Mr. Ingram for
80-acre spaclng and {lexible proration units, either north and
south or east and west. We would have no objection to locat-
ing the well within 150 or 200 feet as mentioned by Mr. Durret

MR, NUTTER: Thank you. Is there anything further?

We will take Case Number 3187 under advisement.

% *

E4

STATE JF NEW MEXICO )
« ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

o

I, Bilzabeth K. Hale, Notary Public and Court Reporter,

do hereby certify that proceedings in Case Number 3187 were

~

oy me, and that the Toregsoing is a true

b

b
o

talten and transcrib
and accurate transcript of proceedings to the best of my
wnowledse, sitdll and ability.

I WITNESS WHEREOF, wmy hand and seai of office this 13th
day o7 January, 1905,

! PR <o . e Lo

Motary Public

Ly commisglon elnpires

&
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e . foregoling 18
o oo  var certify that the -
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BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

WELL DATA | & EXHIBIT NO. __ 2—
cﬁe NO._ 3/87

TOM L, INGRAM - STA@I

Location: 660°' from North and 1980' from West Lines, Section 32-T8S-R38E,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

Completed: October 28, 1964

Producing Formation:

Elevation: 3980 K.B,

Devonian, Top at 11,346°,

Total Depth: 11,455°, PB to 11,430°,

Casing: 13-3/8'" at 403" with 400 sacks.
8-5/8" at #4210' with 500 sacks.
5-1/2" at 11,455' with 400 sacks,
2-3/8" tubing at 11,362', Packer at 11,263',

Perforations: 11,344-11,360"

Treatment: Acidized with 250 gallons,

Initial Potential:

Drill Stem Test #7:

Drill Stem Test #8:

Drill Stem Test #9:

Flowed 303 barrels of oil in 6 hours on 3/4'" choke,
Tubing Pressuve 150 psi,, Gas-0il Ratio - 66 cu.ft,/bbl.

DRILL STEM TESTS

11,344-11,379, 940' water blanket. Open with good blow
increasing 5 mins., then shut-in 60 mins., re-opened,
GTS 17 wins., opel. 3 hrs., reversed out 142 barrels

(43" gravity) oil, recovered 180" 0il Cut Mud below sub,
Hydrostatic in 6061, 60 min, ISIP 4320, FP 565-3836,

60 min, FSIP 4298, Hydrostatic out 5976, 5/8" choke,

11,381-11,428, 940" water blanket. Open 15 mins., very
weak blow, recovered water blanket plus 60' oil and oil
and gas cut mud, Hydrostatic in 6200, IF 560, FF 560,

30 min, FSIP 3380 still increasing, Hydrostatic out 6125,

11,407~449, Open 4 hours strong blow gradually decreasing.
Recovered 940' water blanket, 8100' salt water. Hydrostatic
in 6025, 60 wmin, ISIP 4406, IP 1425, FF 4150, 60 min,

FSIP 4375, Hydrostatic out 6000,

Exhibit #2.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
February 23, 1966

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

In the matter of Case No. 3187 being
reopened pursuant to the provisions of
Order No. R-2861, which order estab-
lished 80-acre spacing units for the

County, New Mexico, for a period of
ona year.

BEFORE:

)
)
)
)
)
)
)
North Sawyer-Devonian Pool, Roosevelt ) Case No,__3187
)
)
)
)
)
)
)

- m e e m m @ m m s e m e m e m m w om owm = e =

Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR, NUTTER: We will céll Case éié;:

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 3187 being
reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2861, which
order established 80-acre spacing units for the North Sawyer-
Devonian Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, for a period of
one year.

MR. RUSSELL: John F. Russell, Roswell, New Mexico,
appearing on behalf of Tom L, Ingram, and I have one witness,
Mr. Ralph Gray.

(Witress sworn,)
(Whereupon, Exhibits Nos. 1
through 4 were marked for

identification.)

RALPH L. GRAY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

NIRECT BYAMTINAMTOAN

P 4G LA S & PO & S S

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Will you please state your name, address and by
whom you are employed?

A Ralph L, CGray, Artesia, New Mexico., I am a
consulting engineer representing Tom Ingram in this case.

Q And you have previously qualified to testify before
this Commission, have you not?

A Yes, sir.
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Q Mr. Gray, did you give or present the original
testimony in Case No. 3187, which is being reopened today?
A Yes, sir.

MR. RUSSELL: Mr. Examiner, I would like to request

that the testimony in 3187 as originally given be incorporated
in this hearing.
MR. NUTTER: It will be, sir.

Q (By Mr. Russell) Are you familiar with this field
since it was created and the rules estoblished?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now 1'1l refer you to what you have marked as
Exhibit No. 1 and ask you to explain what that represents and
what has transpired here since the establishing of the original
rules.

A Exhibit 1 is a map of this general area. The

discovery well was the Tom L. Ingram State No. 1 well which

was located in the Northeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter
of Section 32. This 1is in Township 8 South, Range 38 East. ;
After this discovery well was completed, Tom Ingram drilled

e L b R s e A e
vuLiiweo o

Quarter of the Southwest Quarter of Section 29, same township
and range, This was completed as a dry hole.
A third well was drilled to the Devonian by the Atlantic

0il Company. This well was drilled in the Southwest Quarter
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of the Northwest Quarter of Section 32, same township and
range. The Atlantic was unable to complete this as a

commercial well and it's our understanding that this well has

g
>
8
> o]
o % §3 been temporarily abandoned. To our knowledge there hasn't been
jol . £
g =3 any other wells drilled in this immediate vicinity here.
T 5 42
gy |
. B 38 0 Then since the first hearing there have been no
& & &3 :
“r o E :; additional producing wells drilled that will give you any
[V : §'
=5 33 additioral information?
=
=. I %% A That's correct.
ar S .2
L. x a
— £ 2 Q Now, I'll refer you to what has been marked as
e 2 53
E; § 32 Exhibit 2 and ask you to explain what that represents.
[ R L34 .
= i gé A Exhibit 2 is a portion of the gamma ray neutron log
= £ .z
< < gg on the Tom Ingram State No. 1 well. This log shows the top
a 2 g0
= s == of the Devonian formation, drill stem test data through the
Devonian is shown on the left portion of the log. Our
interval in the Devonian is indicated on this log by the red
portions on the log. Water was encountered on the last drill |

stem test taken and that's shown by the blue coloring on the
log in the bottom portion of the log.

It will be noted from the drill stem test information

that no shows of 0il or gas were encountered below a depth

of 11,407 feet on this log. Accerding to our interpretation

of the pay there's 22 feet of net pay in the Devonian,

0 Now, going to Exhibit No. 3, will you explain that




to the Examiner? !

?
9
3 A Exhibit No. 3 is a tabulation of the oil and water
X
o
x production from the Tom Ingram State No. 1 well since it was
[+]
1%
> [*]
s X §8 originally completed, and this is through January 1966. It
D 2 3B i
4 é Z3 will be noted that in June 1965 the operator started producing
[ & g ‘:7_"
[ o [ . N .
S g §§ water. It was at this time that pumping equipment was
o 5 :.3'3 |
R :§ installed on the well. Most of the time this well has produced
El \
[eey : z .
B § 38 at near top allowable conditions, although within the last
-y w ;5
= § gg month or two it has shown some signs of declining, probably
Lon St - e I
T g £° due to the increasing water content,
| S = =
a 2 52
E; ] 6% At the present time the well makes approximately one-
> gé third water. No water is shown for January 1966. This is
—— v 3%
= I gz . . . :
=R ik simply because the operator didn't have a figure as of this
a ¢ go
hy — 5 =

time, although the well continues to produce water. As of
February the 1lst, 1966 this well has recovered 82,759 barrels
of oil.

Q Now going to Exhibit No, 4, will you explain what
those computations are?

A Exhibit No. 4 shows various perameters that we

have used in calculating the ultimate recoverable oil from

80 acres, We're using a net pay thickness of 22 feet, an

average porosity of five percent, an assumed formation volume

factor of 1.05, assumed water saturatior of 25 percent,

recoverable oil factor of .35 of the oil in place. We're
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assuming that this well will drain 80 acres and it will be

E
productive in 80 acres. Under those factors we have E

i
calculated that the ultiméte recoverable coil from this well é
will be 97 barrels per acre foot or 170,703 barrels for the
well and for 80 acres.

What this shows us is that if the well were only
draining 40 acres, well, it should be essentially depleted
at this time. However, the well is still producing at near
top allowable conditions and it's indicated that it will

recover a substantial additional amount of oil over what it

has up to this time, so this indicates that this well is
|

draining certainly more +han 40 acres and probably is draining
at least B0 acres based on the amount of oil that we predict

will be recovered from the 40 acres.

Also we have shown the ultimate economics of drilling

these wells. Assuming that the well will recover 170,703

barrels, the approximate amount of working interest oil is

136,000 barrels, and after deducting taxes and hauling

~h A 1
N R

DNV YA A L=
srtan iy OO GQnls *

- . ~ e~ S
il VO [

i 5, i
to the working interest owner will amount to $311,440. Against’
this income we have to deduct the ccst of the well and lease

equipment, which is approximately $225,000, So assuming then ‘
i
that the well will drain 80 acres, the net profit is calculated

to be $86,440. So it's very evident that the economics

e
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will not suépért a 40-acre develéé&éhéj mIfwthiéﬂﬁére 7
developed on 40 acres, why there would be no profit. Even %
under 80 acres the amount of the profit is very small.

Q And the only other wells that have heen drilled have
been dry holes? !

A Yes, sir.

Q Which does not make this $86,440-figure too attract—}
ive from a risk point of view in this area, is that correct? |

A That's correct.

Q If it were on a 40-acre spacing, what in your
opinion would happen with respect to Exhibit 3 in water
production? Would it increase or be less?

a Well, I feel that if it were only draining 40
acres that the o0il production wouldn't be neariy as high as

it is at the present time and that the water production would

have increased percentagewise substantially more than what it

is at the present.
Q Then on the basis of your testimony anda what has

happened since the pool was created, is it your recommendation

remain in effect on 80-acre spacing and that the field rules
remain unchanged?
A Yes, sir.

MR. RUSSELL: I would like to offer Exhibits 1
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¢ through 4.
o
$ MR. NUTTER: Exhibits 1 through 4 in case 3187
F 4
(<]
5 reopened, will be admitted.
. 9
s X §3 (Whereupon, Exhibits Nos. 1
= 3 §§ through 4 were offered and
g Z: admitted in evidence.)
A & wy
o =0
= & 33 MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions.
R LB MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further guestions?
oo F g :
= f §§ Mr. Durrett.
=. = 2% CROSS EXAMINATION
o Rl E og
— g §; BY MR. DURRETT:
2= g3
g; g o2 Q Mr. Gray, what is the current allowable for this
. T e g
a f ogd | well?
= £ i
~ = §§ A I'm sorry, I don't have that exact figure.
w8 ge
= 3§ =& - Co
Q It's not making top allowable at any rate?
A It has been essentially making top allowable up

| until, oh, the last two, well, it's indicated that during

November and December of last vear it .._ ed to make the tcp

allowable and also January 1¢s6, However, +the top allowable

probably is roughly .n tre vicinity of 7,000 barrels a month,
!
80 it is slightly belecw top allowable.
0 Do you feel it's capable of making top allowable

or will be in the future?

A Well, probably not with the present pumping

equipment. Usually wells in this type of reservoir, the

!

i
h
¢
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production is kind of tied into the size of the pumping
equipment, and conceivably you could install larger pumping
equipment and maybe get it back to top allowable, but with

the pumping equipment that is installed on the well, well, it's
probable that the water will increase in the future and that

it is doubtful that the operator will produce top allowable
again.

Q Am I correct that this is the only well in the pool?

A That's right.

Q And I don't know whether you stated this or not,
but let me ask you anyway. Do you anticipate any additional
drilling in thi<s airea?

A As far as I know there isn't any contemplated.

I couldn't state definitely that there won't be, but I don't
have any knowledge of any anticipated. I do know that Mr,
Ingram had planned to drill another well and he has abandoned
the location. I think at one time he perhaps filed notice

of intention to drill a well in the West Half of the Soutn=ast
Quarter of Section 29, but that location has been abandoned,

0 Well, as far as the ultimate economics for the
field or this pool with no additional wells, then your economid
projections would not be any different for 40-acre spacing
than they are for 80-acre spacing, is that correct?

A Well, our analysis of the economics is that it




L 4 ssibly pe developed on 40 acres because it would
v out- \
\
it won't pay out om 80 acres either if there‘ no
ore wells:
Well: it ossibly will barely pay out o 80, put \
the Pre t would ve veryY small.
what Wwou cause ne 4 fference n the Eiqures,
rhere are N° dditxona wells drilled,xn the gigures rhat you
\
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drilled if the pool was on 80-acre spacing than there would
be if it was on a 40-acre spacing?
A Oh, yes, I can't imagine anybody wanting to drill

a well under any circumstances if 40 acres were adopted for

oy
P

the pool.

MR. RUSSELL: That's all.

e ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 What was the matter with the Atlantic well, was it

low structurally?

A Apparently so. Apparently they did get some kind

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

of a show of 0il but they were just never able to get any

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST & PHONE 256-1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearnley-meier reporting service.
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5
2
S kind of a profitable completion.
<
E Q Did they make a lot of water?
A I don't have the, all of the information on that.

MR. INGRAM: If I may answer.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Ingram.

MR, INGRAM: The upper portion was very tight and
then they made lots of water and they were unabkle to
successfully shut the water off and produce any oil.

MR, NUTTER: I see,

0 (By Mr., Nutter) Now, Mr, Gray, on your figures

here where you estimated 171,000 barrels of recoverable oil,

then you came down here and you nave 136,000 barrels of workind
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interest oil., I presume that that working interest oil is
deducting the royalty plus possibly some overriding royalty,
is that it?

A That's deducting the royalty, ves, sir,

0 What was the value of the o0il that you used then for
the 136,000 barrels prior to deducting all the taxes, hauling
charges and lifting cost?

A $3.01 a barrel.

Q Then what was your total estimate of taxes, hauling
charges and lifting cost per barrel?

A We have assumed a lifting cost of forty cents per
barrel. Thare's a hauling charge amounting to fourteen cents
per barrel and we've calculated the taxes on the basis of
eighteen cents per barrel.

0 And there's no prospect at this time for eliminating
any of those, particularly the hauling charges? No pipeline?

A None that I know of.

MR. INGRAM: No.,

Q So, then, you had a total deduction of seventy-two
cents off of your $3.01 and you multiplied that by your
working interest o0il?

A‘ That's correct.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any further questions of

Mr, Gray? He may be excused.
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(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr.

Russell?

MR. RUSSELL: No,

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything further they

wish to offer in Case 3187? We will take the case under

advisement and the hearing is adjourned.
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WITNESS
L. GRAY
Direct Examination by Mr. Russell
Cross Examination by Mr. Durrett
Redirect Examination by Mr. Russell

Recross Examination by Mr. Nutter
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1 through 4 2
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